
MEETING OF THE CIVIC DESIGN REVIEW COMMITTEE  
Monday, November 18, 2024  

2:00 p.m.  
Hybrid Meeting  

  
Draft Minutes  

 
Chair Patrick Carney called the meeting to order at 2:01 p.m.  
  

1. Roll Call  
(00:20)  

  
Commissioners Present: Seth Brenzel, Patrick Carney, Jessica 
Rothschild 

  
Staff Present: Ralph Remington, Director of Cultural Affairs; Sarah 
Hollenbeck, Deputy Director of Finance and Administration; Ebon Glenn, 
Deputy Director of Programs; Paris Cotz, Program Associate; Manraj 
Dhaliwal, Commission Secretary.  
  
Chair Carney announced the meeting instructions.  
  
Program Associate Paris Cotz announced public comment instructions.  
  
Chair Carney began the meeting reading the Arts Commission’s land 
acknowledgement statement.  
  

2. General Public Comment  
(7:00)  
 
Public Comment:  

A member of the public commented about the role of the artist in the world 
today.  
  

3. Moccasin Engineering and Records Building: Phase 1 Review 
(10:28)  
 

The project team gave background and context on the design. The team 
sited the location of the campus within the larger Moccasin campus and 
within the San Francisco water distribution flow path. The team reviewed 



the vehicular access and pedestrian access for the new proposed site plan.  
The team shared the details of the building organization, featuring open 
offices, two-story lobby, kitchen, and service areas, as well as various 
elevations and views of the building.  
 
The landscape architect shared the goal of the design, which is to integrate 
the building into the existing campus and then relate the project back to the 
larger site context. The team shared the accessibility routes, landscape, 
tree and understory palette, and materials.  
 
Commissioners asked whether the team had considered opening up the 
space between the two buildings, creating more of a connection to the 
administration building and creating more southern exposure. The team 
answered that they had not considered this and that the project site is 
narrow. 
 
Commissioners had questions about the design of the colonnade and in 
relation to the Old Powerhouse, as well as the design of the façade and 
cornice.  
 
Commissioners commented on design of the main stairway.  
 
Commissioners commented on the placement and structure of the 
generator. 
 
Commissioners suggested that the team hold an Informal Work Session 
and return to the committee for Phase 1 Review.  
 
There was no public comment.  
 

4. New Business and Announcements  
(59:04) 
 
There was no new business nor announcements. 
 
There was no public comment.  
  

5. Adjournment  
  

The meeting was adjourned at 3:01pm.    
  



Posted 12/02/2024, 9:50 a.m., MD 
 

Archives Available 
A recording of this meeting will be available online after the meeting at the 
following address: 
https://sanfrancisco.granicus.com/ViewPublisher.php?view_id=147.  
 
Language Accessibility 

Translated written materials and interpretation services are available to you 
at no cost. For assistance, please notify Commission Secretary Manraj 
Dhaliwal, 415-252-2247, manraj.dhaliwal@sfgov.org 
 
我們將為閣下提供免費的書面翻譯資料和口譯服務。如需協助, Commission 
Secretary Manraj Dhaliwal, 415-252-2247, manraj.dhaliwal@sfgov.org. 
  
Materiales traducidos y servicios de interpretación están disponibles para 
usted de manera gratuita. Para asistencia, notifique a Commission 
Secretary Manraj Dhaliwal, 415-252-2247, manraj.dhaliwal@sfgov.org. 
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